Writing Instruction in the Disciplines Committee
Meeting Minutes
April 12, 2013 at 3:00pm
Chicago Room, University Union
Present:  Kristine Kelly (Chair),  Debra Allwardt, Neil Baird, Rebekah Buchanan, Marisol Garrido, Joel Gruver, Magdelyn Helwig, Michael Lukkarinen, Debra Miretzky, Richard Ness, Cecil Tarrant III
Absent:  Jane Brown

I. The meeting was called to order at 3:00pm by Chair Kelly.  Minutes from the March 8, 2012 meeting were approved.

II. The issue of meeting times for next year was discussed by the committee, as several members have commitments which would preclude them from attending a 3:00 meeting.  Thus, it was decided that the WID Committee will continue to meet on the second Thursday of each month at 3:30pm.

III. Officers for 2012-13 academic year were elected.
a. Chair:  Kristine Kelly
b. Recording Secretary:  Debra Miretzky

IV. The committee welcomed incoming committee members who will begin serving Fall 2012:  Courtney Blankenship, Marisol Garrido, Mary Hogg, and Debra Miretzky.

V. The committee discussed a request by the Senate Nominating Committee to amend the WID Committee Bylaws to change current service requirements.  This issue arose because of a limited pool of faculty available to serve on the committee, in part because some departments have a small number of WID instructors.  A motion was made to change the bylaw language from “Voting members must be (or have been) instructors in WID courses” to “Preference will be given to faculty who are teaching or have taught WID courses.”  Motion passed.

VI. Helwig reported that she is in the process of updating the WID instructor list.

VII. Kelly reported that she had spoken to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee about the issue of interchangeability of BGS online writing courses and WID on-campus courses.  Specific information was provided by Senate Vice-Chair (and former WID Chair) Jennifer McNabb indicating that designations for WID courses and BGS online writing course are not interchangeable.  McNabb provided detailed documentation of previous WID Committee discussions on this issue.  Kelly suggested that the WID Committee revisit the matter in the fall semester and discuss amending the WID Bylaws to reflect policies concerning the BGS online writing designation. 
a. LEJA 485 will be placed on the WID Committee agenda in the fall for consideration as a new WID course.
VIII. Old Business
a. Update on WID Journal – the WID Committee is seeking interested parties to coordinate the launching of an interdisciplinary undergraduate journal.  An announcement was made at the last Faculty Senate meeting, and the WID Committee will revisit this issue early in the fall in an effort to promote the journal’s formation.

Respectfully submitted,
Kristine Kelly 
(for Jane Brown, Recording Secretary)
